Memorandum to Council

Legal and Enforcement Services

Enforcement Services Division



Acknowledged by M. Gaskell, Chief Administrative Officer

To: Mayor and Members of Council

CC: Francesco Santaguida, Commissioner,

Legal and Enforcement Services

Office of the Mayor and Council

From: Andre Gratton, Manager, Enforcement

Services

Date: January 26, 2024

File #: LS 13-23

Subject: Business Licensing By-law # 5545-04

exception request for a lodging home at

417 Byron Street North

This Memorandum is to provide an update for Members of Council on what actions have occurred since the December 18th, 2023 Council meeting regarding the above noted request for an exemption from Business Licensing By-law # 5545-04.

Since the December Council meeting, the local Centre Ward councillor undertook consultation with members of the local community and neighbours of 417 Byron Street. It is the understanding of Enforcement Services Staff that the surrounding community were satisfied with the conditions and that any ongoing concerns will be addressed by the Town's Enforcement Services Division.

Enforcement Services Staff have been working with the Owner of 417 Byron Street and other Town Departments to address concerns raised and finalize our consultation with all the necessary internal Town departments. As a result, Enforcement Services requests additional time to review the information provided and finalize any further comments related to the exception. Enforcement Services Staff recommend that Report LS 13-23 be deferred to the next Council meeting on March 18, 2024.